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Report of the Annual General Meeting of the Doctor 

Jackson Cancer Charity held 25th March 2019 in the Kings 

Croft Hotel, Sir William O’Brien (The President) presiding 

with 50 supporters in attendance. 

The guest speaker Ms Kimberley Priestley addressed the meeting  

highlighting the changes of “Living with and Beyond Cancer”. 

The story of cancer has changed greatly in the last 50 years. In the 

1970’s people were mainly dying from cancer within one year, in 1990 

this had improved to 2.5 years and in 2010 it had improved to 10 years  

meaning people were living with and beyond cancer.  

This change is due to improvements in treatment, diagnosis and  
surveillance and while people are living longer, cancer is also on the  
increase. In 1990 1.2 million people were living with cancer and is  
estimated that by 2030 there will be 4 million.    
 
Macmillan surveyed patients about their experiences and released a 
report in 2013 called ‘cured but at what cost’ which identified that 
while people were living longer and treatment has improved, they were 
not living well and were struggling to adapt to life following treatment. 
Many reported money problems, work problems, and emotional and 
physical concerns. One patient described how they had been to hell 
and back and felt incredible alone after treatment.   
 

These reports and other research into patients experience identified a 
need for holistic care and resulted in the development of a cancer care 
task force.  A strategy revealing six priorities was introduced.  
(1) Prevention of health (lung screening, obesity, etc. 
(2) Early diagnosis – faster and less restrictive.  
(3) To establish patient experience as important as clinical 
          effectiveness.  
(4) Transform the approach to living with and beyond cancer recovery 

package.  
(5)  Make investment to deliver a modern high quality service.  
(6)  Overall process of commissioning – GCC cancer alliances. 
 



 

The strategy recommends that all cancer patients will be offered the recovery package by 2020 
which includes; 

HNA on diagnosis and end of treatment (talk about NHA) 
End of treatment summary (treatment, effects and recurrence) 
Cancer care review (GP) 
Health and well being support including financial, emotional and practical. 

 
The Mid-Yorkshire Trust task force to meet toward achieving all components of the recovery 
package and bring together the cancer alliance, ccg, health care professionals, patients and  
Macmillan and have met since 2015. 
This has resulted in many changes within the hospital to ensure that patients get the support 
they need. 
 
Questions were answered by Ms Priestly and a very sound round of applause for her most  
interesting address given. 
 
The meeting received the financial for the year advising of donations and income from the 
shops and fund raising events. A description of equipment and other resources provided to 
help cancer patients was presented to the meeting.  
 
Trustees were elected.     
 
The Mayor of Wakefield Cllr Stuart Heptinstall presented the civic greeting supported by the 
Mayor’s of Normanton Cllr Denton Jones, The Mayor of Featherstone Cllr Clair Woodhead and 
the Mayor of Moorthorpe & South Kirkby Cllr Denise Falkener. 
 
A thank you to all supported the charity was given with a special thanks to Kings Croft Hotel for 
all the help and support given throughout the year was expressed by Sir William O’Brien.        
    


















